

Southwestern High School

Matt Owens - Principal 167 South Main Cross Street Hanover, Indiana 47243 812-866-6221

January 18, 2022

Dear Parents and Guardians:

Southwestern Schools will move to off-campus learning beginning Wednesday, January 19 through Friday, January 21st. Southwestern will move to virtual learning for Wednesday, January 19th, and Friday, January 21st. Southwestern Schools will have an E-Learning day on Thursday, January 20th. For virtual learning, students are expected to log in to their Chromebooks and attend school virtually from 8:00 a.m to 3:00 p.m. each school day. Teachers will provide instruction through Google Meet for each class period. For E-Learning on Thursday, January 20th, students will check all of their classes for assignments and complete any work that has been assigned by the teachers.

Southwestern High School Virtual Learning Schedule:

Please carefully review the times for each class period as they may slightly vary from the regular schedule

- 1st Period 8:00 8:50
- 2nd Period 8:55 9:45
- 3rd Period 9:50 10:40
- 4th Period 10:45 11:35
- Lunch Break 11:35 12:20
- 5th Period 12:20 1:10
- 6th Period 1:15 2:05
- 7th Period 2:10 3:00

Attendance and Assignments: Daily attendance of the student is required and will be recorded. Attendance will be demonstrated by participating in the Google Meetings and contact with the teacher. Teachers will be available by email daily. Classroom assignments will count toward student grades and all students are expected to complete any assignments made by their teachers.

Internet Access:

If your student will not have internet access during the school day, teachers will post recorded lessons on Google Classroom that can be watched in the evenings or weekends. Also, families can feel free to come to the school parking lot to access the internet via the school's wifi and download student work which can then be completed offline at home. We also have a limited number of wifi hotspots that may be checked out by your family.

Southeastern Career Center Students:

Southwestern students will not attend the Southeastern Career Center from January 19 through January 21. Students will need to communicate with their Career Center instructors for assignments they may need to complete at home or online.

Food Service:

Families will be able to pick up lunches daily at the cafeteria between 10:30 - 11:30 a.m. If you would like to pick up lunch for your student enter door A5 from the parking lot between the gym and the cafeteria.

Thank you for your patience and understanding. We look forward to having our students back in the building on January 24th.

Sincerely,

Matt Owens, Principal Southwestern High School